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INTELLECTUALISM SOCIOPOLITICAL INQUIRY THROUGH METAPHOR AND MUSIN
Officer's Story, The Second, ii. 134..So he arose and taking his weaving gear, sold it and bought with the price drugs and simples and wrought
himself a carpet, with which they set out and journeyed to a certain village, where they took up their abode. Then the man donned a physician's
habit and fell to going round about the hamlets and villages and country parts; and he began to earn his living and make gain. Their affairs
prospered and their case was bettered; wherefore they praised God for their present ease and the village became to them a home..Lo, since the day I
left you, O my masters, iii. 24.."There was once a man, a merchant, who was fortunate in trade, and at one time his [every] dirhem profited [him]
fifty. Presently, his luck turned against him and he knew it not; so he said in himself, 'I have wealth galore, yet do I weary myself and go round
about from country to country; I were better abide in my own country and rest myself in my house from this travail and affliction and sell and buy
at home.' Then he made two parts of his money, with one whereof he bought wheat in summer, saying, 'When the winter cometh, I will sell it at a
great profit.' But, when the winter came, wheat became at half the price for which he had bought it, whereat he was sore concerned and left it till
the next year. However, next year, the price fell yet lower and one of his friends said to him, 'Thou hast no luck in this wheat; so do thou sell it at
whatsoever price.' Quoth the merchant, 'This long while have I profited and it is allowable that I lose this time. God is all- knowing! If it abide
[with me] half a score years, I will not sell it save at a profit.'.34. The Imam Abou Yousuf with Haroun er Reshid and his Vizier Jaafer ccxcvi.? ? ?
? ? Like the full moon she shows upon a night of fortune fair, Slender of shape and charming all with her seductive air..Quoth Ishac, 'Indeed, this
was of thy fair fortune. By Allah, I know not that which thou knowest in this craft!' Then he arose and going to a chest, brought out therefrom
striped clothes of great price, netted with jewels and great pearls, and said to her, 'In the name of God, don these, O my lady Tuhfeh.' So she arose
and donned those clothes and veiled herself and went up [with Ishac] to the palace of the Khalifate, where he made her stand without, whilst he
himself went in to the Commander of the Faithful (with whom was Jaafer the Barmecide) and kissing the earth before him, said to him, 'O
Commander of the Faithful, I have brought thee a damsel, never saw eyes her like for excellence in singing and touching the lute; and her name is
Tuhfeh." (186) 'And where,' asked Er Reshed, 'is this Tuhfeh, who hath not her like in the world?' Quoth Ishac, 'Yonder she stands, O Commander
of the Faithful;' and he acquainted the Khalif with her case from first to last. Then said Er Reshid, 'It is a marvel to hear thee praise a slave-girl after
this fashion. Admit her, so we may see her, for that the morning may not be hidden.'.Then they betook themselves to two boys affected to the
[special] service of the king, who slept not but on their knee, (125) and they lay at his head, for that they were his pages of the chamber, and gave
them each a thousand dinars of gold, saying, 'We desire of you that ye do somewhat for us and take this gold as a provision against your occasion.'
Quoth the boys, 'What is it ye would have us do?' And the viziers answered, 'This Abou Temam hath marred our affairs for us, and if his case abide
on this wise, he will estrange us all from the king's favour; and what we desire of you is that, when ye are alone with the king and he leaneth back,
as he were asleep, one of you say to his fellow, "Verily, the king hath taken Abou Temam into his especial favour and hath advanced him to high
rank with him, yet is he a transgressor against the king's honour and an accursed one." Then let the other of you ask, "And what is his
transgression?" And the first make answer, "He outrageth the king's honour and saith, 'The King of Turkestan was used, whenas one went to him to
seek his daughter in marriage, to slay him; but me he spared, for that she took a liking to me, and by reason of this he sent her hither, because she
loved me.'" Then let his fellow say, "Knowest thou this for truth?" And the other reply, "By Allah, this is well known unto all the folk, but, of their
fear of the king, they dare not bespeak him thereof; and as often as the king is absent a-hunting or on a journey, Abou Temam comes to her and is
private with her."' And the boys answered, 'We will say this.'.O'erbold art thou in that to me, a stranger, thou hast sent, iii. 83..She abode awaiting
him thus till the end of the month, but discovered no tidings of him neither happened upon aught of his trace; wherefore she was troubled with an
exceeding perturbation and despatching her servants hither and thither in quest of him, abode in the sorest that might be of grief and concern. When
it was the beginning of the new month, she arose in the morning and bidding cry him throughout the city, sat to receive visits of condolence, nor
was there any in the city but betook himself to her, to condole with her; and they were all concerned for her, nothing doubting but she was a man..?
? ? ? ? Assemble, ye people of passion, I pray; For the hour of our torment hath sounded to-day..The raft fared on with me, running along the
surface of the river, and entered into the inward of the mountain, where the light of day forsook me and I abode dazed and stupefied, unknowing
whither I went. Whenas I hungered, I ate a little of the victual I had with me, till it was all spent and I abode expecting the mercy of the Lord of all
creatures. (206) Presently I found myself in a strait [channel] in the darkness and my head rubbed against the roof of the cave; and in this case I
abode awhile, knowing not night from day, whilst anon the channel grew straiter and anon widened out; and whenas my breast was straitened and I
was confounded at my case, sleep took me and I knew neither little nor much..Zubeideh, El Mamoun and, i. 199.?OF ENVY AND MALICE..? ? ?
? ? o. The King's Son and the Merchant's Wife dxci.Now there was with him a youth and he said, "By Allah, I was not with him and indeed it is six
months since I entered the city, nor did I set eyes on the stuffs until they were brought hither." Quoth we, "Show us the stuffs." So he carried us to a
place wherein was a pit, beside the water-wheel, and digging there, brought out the stolen goods, with not a stitch of them missing. So we took
them and carried the keeper to the prefecture, where we stripped him and beat him with palm-rods till he confessed to thefts galore. Now I did this
by way of mockery against my comrades, and it succeeded.' (142).? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ja. Story of David and Solomon dcccxcix.Then Khelbes used to
attend the learned man's assembly, whilst the other would go in to his wife and abide with her, on such wise as he thought good, till the learned
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man arose from his session; and when Khelbes saw that he purposed rising, he would speak a word for the lover to hear, whereupon he went forth
from Khelbes's wife, and the latter knew not that calamity was in his own house. At last the learned man, seeing Khelbes do on this wise every day,
began to misdoubt of him, more by token of that which he knew of his character, and suspicion grew upon him; so, one day, he advanced the time
of his rising before the wonted hour and hastening up to Khelbes, laid hold of him and said to him, 'By Allah, an thou speak a single syllable, I will
do thee a mischief!' Then he went in to his wife, with Khelbes in his grasp, and behold, she was sitting, as of her wont, nor was there about her
aught of suspicious or unseemly..So, when the night darkened, we sallied forth to make our round, attended by men with sharp swords, and went
round about the streets and compassed the city, till we came to the by-street where was the woman, and it was the middle of the night Here we
smelt rich scents and heard the clink of earrings; so I said to my comrades, "Methinks I spy an apparition," And the captain of the watch said, "See
what it is." So I came forward and entering the lane, came presently out again and said, "I have found a fair woman and she tells me that she is
from the Citadel and that the night surprised her and she espied this street and seeing its cleanness and the goodliness of its ordinance, knew that it
appertained to a man of rank and that needs must there be in it a guardian to keep watch over it, wherefore she took shelter therein." Quoth the
captain of the watch to me, "Take her and carry her to thy house." But I answered, "I seek refuge with Allah! (93) My house is no place of deposit
(94) and on this woman are trinkets and apparel [of price]. By Allah, we will not deposit her save with Amin el Hukrn, in whose street she hath
been since the first of the darkness; wherefore do thou leave her with him till the break of day." And he said, "As thou wilt." Accordingly, I
knocked at the Cadi's door and out came a black slave of his slaves, to whom said I, "O my lord, take this woman and let her be with you till break
of day, for that the lieutenant of the Amir Ilmeddin hath found her standing at the door of your house, with trinkets and apparel [of price] on her,
and we feared lest her responsibility be upon you; (95) wherefore it is most fit that she pass the night with you." So the slave opened and took her
in with him..? ? ? ? ? The herald of good news my hearing shall delight,.Officer's Story, The Fourteenth, ii. 183..O thou that blamest me for my
heart and railest at my ill, ii. 101..Twelfth Officer's Story, The, ii. I79..My fortitude fails, my endeavour is vain, ii. 95..The drums of glad tidings
beat and they entered in the utmost of worship and magnificence. Moreover, the tribes heard of them and the people of the towns and brought them
the richest of presents and the costliest of rarities and the prince's mother rejoiced with an exceeding joy. Then they slaughtered beasts and made
mighty bride-feasts to the people and kindled fires, that it might be visible afar to townsman [and Bedouin] that this was the house of the
guest-meal and the wedding, festival, to the intent that, if any passed them by, [without partaking of their hospitality], it should be of his own fault
(126) So the folk came to them from all parts and quarters and on this wise they abode days and months..? ? ? ? ? Life with our loves was grown
serene, estrangement was at end: Our dear ones all delight of love vouchsafed to us elate,.?Story of King Suleiman Shah and His Sons..In this
island is a river of very sweet water, issuing from the shore of the sea and entering in at a wide cavern in the skirt of an inaccessible mountain, and
the stones of the island are all limpid sparkling crystal and jacinths of price. Therein also is a spring of liquid, welling up like [molten] pitch, and
when it cometh to the shore of the island, the fish swallow it, then return and cast it up, and it becometh changed from its condition and that which
it was aforetime; and it is crude ambergris. Moreover, the trees of the island are all of the most precious aloes-wood, both Chinese and Comorin;
but there is no way of issue from the place, for it is as an abyss midmost the sea; the steepness of its shore forbiddeth the drawing up of ships, and if
any approach the mountain, they fall into the eddy aforesaid; nor is there any resource (205) in that island..Then they returned to Shehrzad and
displayed her in the second dress. They clad her in a dress of surpassing goodliness, and veiled her face to the eyes with her hair. Moreover, they let
down her side locks and she was even as saith of her one of her describers in the following verses:.Now the king was seated at the lattice,
hearkening to their talk, and Abou Sabir's words angered him; so he bade bring him before him and they brought him forthright. Now there was in
the king's palace an underground dungeon and therein a vast deep pit, into which the king caused cast Abou Sabir, saying to him, 'O lackwit, now
shall we see how thou wilt come forth of the pit to the throne of the kingdom.' Then he used to come and stand at the mouth of the pit and say, 'O
lackwit, O Abou Sabir, I see thee not come forth of the pit and sit down on the king's throne!' And he assigned him each day two cakes of bread,
whilst Abou Sabir held his peace and spoke not, but bore with patience that which betided him..Reshid (Er), Ibn es Semmak and, i. 195..9. The
History of King Omar ben Ennuman and his Sons Sherkan and Zoulmekan xlv.On this wise he continued to do for the space of a whole year, till,
one day, as he sat on the bridge, according to his custom, expecting who should come to him, so he might take him and pass the night with him,
behold, [up came] the Khalif and Mesrour, the swordsman of his vengeance, disguised [in merchants' habits] as of their wont. So he looked at them
and rising up, for that he knew them not, said to them, "What say ye? Will you go with me to my dwelling-place, so ye may eat what is ready and
drink what is at hand, to wit, bread baked in the platter (8) and meat cooked and wine clarified?" The Khalif refused this, but he conjured him and
said to him, "God on thee, O my lord, go with me, for thou art my guest this night, and disappoint not my expectation concerning thee!" And he
ceased not to press him till he consented to him; whereat Aboulhusn rejoiced and going on before him, gave not over talking with him till they
came to his [house and he carried the Khalif into the] saloon. Er Reshid entered and made his servant abide at the door; and as soon as he was
seated, Aboulhusn brought him somewhat to eat; so he ate, and Aboulhusn ate with him, so eating might be pleasant to him. Then he removed the
tray and they washed their hands and the Khalif sat down again; whereupon Aboulhusn set on the drinking vessels and seating himself by his side,
fell to filling and giving him to drink and entertaining him with discourse..? ? ? ? ? What is the pleasance of the world, except it be to see My lady's
face, to drink of wine and ditties still to hear?.Now the old woman had heard from the folk of the lady who gave alms to the sick, and indeed [the
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news of] her bounties reached both poor and rich; so she arose and bringing out Selim to the door of her house, laid him on a mat and wrapped him
in a mantle and sat over against him. Presently, it befell that the charitable lady passed by them, which when the old woman saw, she rose to her
and offered up prayers for her, saying, 'O my daughter, O thou to whom pertain goodness and beneficence and charity and almsdoing, know that
this young man is a stranger, and indeed want and vermin and hunger and nakedness and cold slay him.' When the lady heard this, she gave her
alms of that which was with her; and indeed her heart inclined unto Selim, [but she knew him not for her husband]..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Old
Man's Story ii.When it was the ninth day, the viziers [foregathered and] said, one to another, "Verily, this youth baffleth us, for as often as the king
is minded to put him to death, he beguileth him and ensorcelleth him with a story; so what deem ye we should do, that we may slay him and be at
rest from him?" Then they took counsel together and were of accord that they should go to the king's wife [and prompt her to urge the king to
slaughter the youth. So they betook themselves to her] and said to her, "Thou art heedless of this affair wherein thou art and this heedlessness will
not profit thee; whilst the king is occupied with eating and drinking and diversion and forgetteth that the folk beat upon tabrets and sing of thee and
say, 'The king's wife loveth the youth;' and what while he abideth on life, the talk will increase and not diminish." Quoth she, "By Allah, it was ye
set me on against him, and what shall I do [now]?" And they answered, "Do thou go in to the king and weep and say to him, 'Verily, the women
come to me and tell me that I am become a byword in the city, and what is thine advantage in the sparing of this youth? If thou wilt not slay him,
slay me, so this talk may be estopped from us.'".The Ninth Day.Term, Of the Appointed, i. 147..Next morning, he again took up the bier and went
round with it as before, in quest of alms. Presently, the master of police, who was of those who had given alms on account of the supposed dead
man on the previous day, met him; so he was angered and fell on the porters and beat them and took the [supposed] dead body, saying, 'I will bury
him and earn the reward [of God].' (35) So his men took him up and carrying him to the prefecture, fetched grave-diggers, who dug him a grave.
Then they bought him a shroud and perfumes (36) and fetched an old man of the quarter, to wash him. So he recited over him [the appointed
prayers and portions of the Koran] and laying him on the bench, washed him and shrouded him. After he had shrouded him, he voided; (37) so he
renewed the washing and went away to make his ablutions, (38) whilst all the folk departed, likewise, to make the [obligatory] ablution, previously
to the funeral..The Sixteenth Night of the Month..22. El Hejjaj and the three Young Mem ccccxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? m. The Boy and the Thieves dcxxvii.?
? ? ? ? And I to you swore that a lover I was; God forbid that with treason mine oath I ensue!.? ? ? ? ? a. The Cat and the Mouse dcix.Then they
accosted the owner of the ass and chaffered with him and he said, 'I will not sell him but for ten thousand dirhems.' They offered him a thousand
dirhems; but he refused and swore that he would not sell the ass but for that which he had said. They ceased not to add to their bidding, till the price
reached five thousand dirhems, whilst their fellow still said, 'I will not sell him but for ten thousand dirhems.' The money-changer counselled him
to sell, but he would not do this and said to him, 'Harkye, gaffer! Thou hast no knowledge of this ass's case. Concern thyself with silver and gold
and what pertaineth thereto of change and exchange; for indeed the virtue of this ass passeth thy comprehension. To every craft its craftsman and to
every means of livelihood its folk.'.For the uses of food I was fashioned and made, ii. 223..INDEX TO THE NAMES OF THE "TALES FROM
THE ARABIC".19. The Sparrow and the Peacock clii.[When the king returned to his palace,] he went in to his wife Shah Khatoun and said to her,
'I give thee the glad news of thine eunuch's return.' And he told her what had betided and of the youth whom he had brought with him. When she
heard this, her wits fled and she would have cried out, but her reason restrained her, and the king said to her, 'What is this? Art thou overcome with
grief for [the loss of] the treasure or [for that which hath befallen] the eunuch?' 'Nay, as thy head liveth, O king!' answered she. 'But women are
fainthearted.' Then came the servant and going in to her, told her all that had befallen him and acquainted her with her son's case also and with that
which he had suffered of stresses and how his uncle had exposed him to slaughter and he had been taken prisoner and they had cast him into the pit
and hurled him from the top of the citadel and how God had delivered him from these perils, all of them; and he went on to tell her [all that had
betided him], whilst she wept..108. Aboukir the Dyer and Abousir the Barber dccclxvii.The Fifteenth Night of the Month..So Aamir took the
water-skin and made for the water; but, when he came to the well, behold, two young men with gazelles, and when they saw him, they said to him,
"Whither wilt thou, O youth, and of which of the Arabs art thou?" "Harkye, lads," answered he, "fill me my water-skin, for that I am a stranger man
and a wayfarer and I have a comrade who awaiteth me." Quoth they, "Thou art no wayfarer, but a spy from El Akil's camp." Then they took him
and carried him to [their king] Zuheir ben Shebib; and when he came before him, he said to him, "Of which of the Arabs art thou?" Quoth Aamir,
"I am a wayfarer." And Zuheir said, "Whence comest thou and whither wilt thou?" "I am on my way to Akil," answered Aamir. When he named
Akil, those who were present were agitated; but Zuheir signed to them with his eyes and said to him, "What is thine errand with Akil?" Quoth he,
"We would fain see him, my friend and I.".The Lady Zubeideh answered him many words and the talk waxed amain between them. At last the
Khalif sat down at the heads of the pair and said, "By the tomb of the Apostle of God (may He bless and preserve him!) and the sepulchres of my
fathers and forefathers, whoso will tell me which of them died before the other, I will willingly give him a thousand dinars!" When Aboulhusn
heard the Khalifs words, he sprang up in haste and said, "I died first, O Commander of the Faithful! Hand over the thousand dinars and quit thine
oath and the conjuration by which thou sworest." Then Nuzhet el Fuad rose also and stood up before the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh, who both
rejoiced in this and in their safety, and the princess chid her slave-girl. Then the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh gave them joy at their well-being
and knew that this [pretended] death was a device to get the money; and the princess said to Nuzhet el Fuad, "Thou shouldst have sought of me that
which thou desiredst, without this fashion, and not have consumed my heart for thee." And she said, "Indeed, I was ashamed, O my lady.".62.
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Aboulaswed and his Squinting Slave-girl dcli.?OF THE ILL EFFECTS OF PRECIPITATION..When the king heard this story, he smiled and it
pleased him and he bade the vizier go away to his own house..Wife, The King and his Chamberlain's, ii. 53..? ? ? ? ? Him I beseech our loves who
hath dissevered, Us of his grace once more to reunite.."There was once a king of the kings, whose name was Bekhtzeman, and he was a great eater
and drinker and carouser. Now enemies of his made their appearance in certain parts of his realm and threatened him; and one of his friends said to
him, 'O king, the enemy maketh for thee: be on thy guard against him.' Quoth Bekhtzeman, 'I reck not of him, for that I have arms and wealth and
men and am not afraid of aught.' Then said his friends to him, 'Seek aid of God, O king, for He will help thee more than thy wealth and thine arms
and thy men.' But he paid no heed to the speech of his loyal counsellors, and presently the enemy came upon him and waged war upon him and got
the victory over him and his trust in other than God the Most High profited him nought. So he fled from before him and seeking one of the kings,
said to him, 'I come to thee and lay hold upon thy skirts and take refuge with thee, so thou mayst help me against mine enemy.'.? ? ? ? ? The pains
of long desire have wasted me away; Estrangement and disdain my body sore have tried..77. King Kisra Anoushirwan and the Village Damsel
ccclxxxix.? ? ? ? ? Then spare me, by Him who vouchsafed thee the kingship; For a gift in this world is the regal estate..? ? ? ? ? t. The Weaver
who became a Physician by his Wife's Commandment dccccix.Two months after this occurrence, there came to me one of the Cadi's officers, with
a scroll, wherein was the magistrate's writ, summoning me to him. So I accompanied the officer and went in to the Cadi, whereupon the plaintiff, to
wit, he who had taken out the summons, sued me for two thousand dirhems, avouching that I had borrowed them of him as the woman's agent.
(117) I denied the debt, but he produced against me a bond for the amount, attested by four of those who were in company [on the occasion]; and
they were present and bore witness to the loan. So I reminded them of my kindness and paid the amount, swearing that I would never again follow
a woman's counsel. Is not this marvellous?'.39. Abou Mohammed the Lazy dlviii.As soon as his father-in-law had departed for Samarcand, King
Shehriyar summoned the grandees of his realm and made them a magnificent banquet of all manner rich meats and exquisite sweetmeats.
Moreover, he bestowed on them dresses of honour and guerdoned them and divided the kingdoms between himself and his brother in their
presence, whereat the folk rejoiced. Then the two kings abode, ruling each a day in turn and they accorded with each other, what while their wives
continued in the love of God the Most High and in thanksgiving to Him; and the subjects and the provinces were at peace and the preachers prayed
for them from the pulpits, and their report was bruited abroad and the travellers bore tidings of them [to all countries]..When the king heard this,
drowsiness overcame him and he slept and presently awaking, called for the candles. So they were lighted and he sat down on his couch and
seating Shehrzad by him, smiled in her face. She kissed the earth before him and said, "O king of the age and lord of the time and the day, extolled
be the perfection of [God] the Forgiving One, the Bountiful Giver, who hath sent me unto thee, of His favour and beneficence, so I have informed
thee with longing after Paradise; for that this which thou wast used to do was never done of any of the kings before thee. As for women, God the
Most High [in His Holy Book] maketh mention of them, [whenas He saith, 'Verily, men who submit [themselves unto God] and women who
submit] and true-believing men and true-believing women and obedient men and obedient women and soothfast men and soothfast women [and
long-suffering men and long-suffering women and men who order themselves humbly and women who order themselves humbly and charitable
men and charitable women and men who fast and women who fast] and men who guard their privities and women who guard their privities [and
men who are constantly mindful of God and women who are constantly mindful, God hath prepared unto them forgiveness and a mighty
recompense]. (172).69. The Water-Carrier and the Goldsmith's Wife dcliv.The Fifth Day.When the affair was prolonged upon the three sharpers,
they went away and sat down a little apart; then they came up to the money-changer privily and said to him, 'If thou canst buy him for us, do so,
and we will give thee a score of dirhems.' Quoth he, 'Go away and sit down afar from him.' So they did his bidding and the money-changer went up
to the owner of the ass and gave not over tempting him with money and cajoling him and saying, 'Leave yonder fellows and sell me the ass, and I
will reckon him a gift from thee,' till he consented to sell him the ass for five thousand and five hundred dirhems. Accordingly the money-changer
counted down to him five thousand and five hundred dirhems of his own money, and the owner of the ass took the price and delivered the ass to
him, saying, 'Whatsoever betideth, though he abide a deposit about thy neck, (46) sell him not to yonder rogues for less than ten thousand dirhems,
for that they would fain buy him because of a hidden treasure whereof they know, and nought can guide them thereto but this ass. So close thy hand
on him and gainsay me not, or thou wilt repent.'.? ? ? ? ? v. The House with the Belvedere dxcviii.?STORY OF THE WEAVER WHO BECAME
A PHYSICIAN BY HIS WIFE'S COMMANDMENT..It befell one day that the king had occasion to make a journey; so he called his Vizier
Kardan and said to him, 'I have a trust to commit to thy care, and it is yonder damsel, my wife, the daughter of the Vizier [Zourkhan], and I desire
that thou keep her and guard her thyself, for that there is not in the world aught dearer to me than she.' Quoth Kardan in himself, 'Of a truth, the
king honoureth me with an exceeding honour [in entrusting me] with this damsel.' And he answered 'With all my heart.'.Presently, his father and
his mother heard of the matter; whereupon the former arose and going up to the place, wrote a letter and [presented it to the king, who] read it, and
behold, therein was written, saying, 'Have pity on me, so may God have pity on thee, and hasten not in the slaughter [of my son]; for indeed I acted
hastily in a certain affair and drowned his brother in the sea, and to this day I drink the cup of his anguish. If thou must needs kill him, kill me in his
stead.' Therewith the old merchant prostrated himself before the king and wept; and the latter said to him, 'Tell me thy story.' 'O my lord,' answered
the merchant, 'this youth had a brother and I [in my haste] cast them both into the sea.' And he related to him his story from first to last, whereupon
the king cried out with an exceeding great cry and casting himself down from the throne, embraced his father and brother and said to the former,
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'By Allah, thou art my very father and this is my brother and thy wife is our mother.' And they abode weeping, all three..'I was aforetime in such a
city and hid a thousand dirhems in a monastery there. After awhile, I went thither and taking the money, bound it about my middle. [Then I set out
to return] and when I came to the desert, the carrying of the money was burdensome to me. Presently, I espied a horseman pricking after me; so I
[waited till he came up and] said to him, "O horseman, carry this money [for me] and earn reward and recompense [from God]." "Nay," answered
he; "I will not do it, for I should weary myself and weary my horse." Then he went on, but, before he had gone far, he said in himself, "If I take up
the money and spur my horse and forego him, how shall he overtake me?" And I also said in myself, "Verily, I erred [in asking him to carry the
money]; for, had he taken it and made off, I could have done nought." Then he turned back to me and said to me, "Hand over the money, that I may
carry it for thee." But I answered him, saying, "That which hath occurred to thy mind hath occurred to mine also; so go in peace."'.When the boy
saw what the treasure-seeker had done with him he committed his affair to God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) and abode
perplexed concerning his case and said, 'How bitter is this death!' For that indeed the world was darkened on him and the pit was blinded to him. So
he fell a-weeping and saying, 'I was delivered from the lion and the thieves and now is my death [appointed to be] in this pit, where I shall die
lingeringly.' And he abode confounded and looked for nothing but death. As he pondered [his affair], behold, he heard a sound of water running
with a mighty noise; so he arose and walked in the pit, following after the sound, till he came to a corner and heard the mighty running of water. So
he laid his ear to the sound of the current and hearing it a great strength, said in himself, 'This is the running of a mighty water and needs must I die
in this place, be it to-day or to-morrow; so I will cast myself into the water and not die a lingering death in this pit.'.Therewith Wekhimeh was
moved to exceeding delight and drinking off the cup, ordered her twenty dresses of Greek brocade and a tray, wherein were thirty thousand dinars.
Then she gave the cup to Queen Shuaaeh, Queen of the Fourth Sea, who took it and said, 'O my lady Tuhfeh, sing to me on the gillyflower.' Quoth
she 'Hearkening and obedience,' and improvised the following verses:.On like wise, O king," continued the young treasurer, "is it with thee. If God
have written aught on my forehead, needs must it befall me and my speech to the king shall not profit me, no, nor my adducing to him of
[illustrative] instances, against the fore-ordinance of God. So with these viziers, for all their eagerness and endeavour for my destruction, this shall
not profit them; for, if God [be minded to] save me, He will give me the victory over them.".After this, she abode with the four queens, till they
arose and entered the palace, where she found the candles lit and ranged in candlesticks of gold and silver and censing-vessels of gold and silver,
filled with aloes-wood and ambergris, and there were the kings of the Jinn sitting. So she saluted them, kissing the earth before them and doing
them worship; and they rejoiced in her and in her sight. Then she ascended [the estrade] and sat down upon her chair, whilst King Es Shisban and
King El Muzfir and Queen Louloueh and [other] the kings of the Jinn sat on chairs, and they brought tables of choice, spread with all manner meats
befitting kings. They ate their fill; after which the tables were removed and they washed their hands and wiped them with napkins. Then they
brought the wine-service and set on bowls and cups and flagons and hanaps of gold and silver and beakers of crystal and gold; and they poured out
the wines and filled the flagons..141. Haroun er Reshid and the Arab Girl dclxxxv.Now in that town was a man of good breeding and large
generosity, a merchant of condition, young of years and bright of face, who had come to that town from his own country with great store of
merchandise and wealth galore. He took up his abode therein and the place was pleasant to him and he was lavish in expenditure, so that he came to
the end of all his good and there remained with him nothing save that which was upon him of raiment. So he left the lodging wherein he had
abidden in the days of his affluence, after he had wasted (260) that which was therein of furniture, and fell to harbouring in the houses of the
townsfolk from night to night..Poets, The Khalif Omar ben Abdulaziz and the, i. 45..? ? ? ? ? Indeed, thou'st told the tale of kings and men of
might, Each one a lion fierce, impetuous in the fight,.One day, he went forth in quest of certain stray camels of his and fared on all his day and
night till eventide, when he [came to an Arab encampment and] was fain to seek hospitality of one of the inhabitants. So he alighted at one of the
tents of the camp and there came forth to him a man of short stature and loathly aspect, who saluted him and lodging him in a corner of the tent, sat
entertaining him with talk, the goodliest that might be. When his food was dressed, the Arab's wife brought it to the guest, and he looked at the
mistress of the tent and saw a favour than which no goodlier might be. Indeed, her beauty and grace and symmetry amazed him and he abode
confounded, looking now at her and now at her husband. When his looking grew long, the man said to him, 'Harkye, O son of the worthy! Occupy
thyself with thine own concerns, for by me and this woman hangeth a rare story, that is yet goodlier than that which thou seest of her beauty; and
when we have made an end of our food, I will tell it thee.'.24. The Ten Viziers; or the History of King Azad- bekht and his Son ccccxxxv.Now the
king was leaning back upon the cushion, when he heard the man's words, he knew the purport thereof; so he sat up and said, "Return to thy garden
in all assurance and ease of heart; for, by Allah, never saw I the like of thy garden nor stouter of ward than its walls over its trees!" So Firouz
returned to his wife, and the cadi knew not the truth of the affair, no, nor any of those who were in that assembly, save the king and the husband
and the damsel's brother. (176).Melik (El) Ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of Police, ii. 117..? ? ? ? ? And
scatter musk on him and ambergris, so long As time endures; for this is all my wish and care..On this wise they abode a long while till one day the
wife went out in quest of water, whereof she had need, and espied a physician who had spread a carpet in the Thereon he had set out great store of
drugs and implements of medicine and he was speaking and muttering [charms], whilst the folk flocked to him and compassed him about on every
side. The weaver's wife marvelled at the largeness of the physician's fortune (16) and said in herself, 'Were my husband thus, he would have an
easy life of it and that wherein we are of straitness and misery would be enlarged unto him.'.? ? ? ? ? Peace upon thee! Ah, how bitter were the
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severance from thee! Be not this thy troth-plight's ending nor the last of our delight!.Then the king assembled his nobles and commons and the
astrologers and said to them, 'Know that what God hath graven upon the forehead, be it fair fortune or calamity, none may avail to efface, and all
that is decreed unto a man he must needs abide. Indeed, this my caretaking and my endeavour profited me nought, for that which God decreed unto
my son, he hath abidden and that which He decreed unto me hath betided me. Nevertheless, I praise God and thank Him for that this was at my
son's hand and not at the hand of another, and praised be He for that the kingship is come to my son!' And he strained the youth to his breast and
embraced him and kissed him, saying, 'O my son, this matter was on such a wise, and of my care and watchfulness over thee from destiny, I lodged
thee in that pit; but caretaking availed not.' Then he took the crown of the kingship and set it on his son's head and caused the folk and the people
swear fealty to him and commended the subjects to his care and enjoined him to justice and equity. And he took leave of him that night and died
and his son reigned in his stead..Then they displayed Shehrzad in the third dress and the fourth and the fifth, and she became as she were a
willow-wand or a thirsting gazelle, goodly of grace and perfect of attributes, even as saith of her one in the following verses:.Abbaside, Jaafer ben
Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih the, i. 183..36. Jaafer the Barmecide and the Bean-Seller ccxcix.? ? ? ? ? To Baghdad upon a matter of all
moment do I fare, For the love of one whose beauties have my reason led astray..?THE THIRTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..Razi (Er) and El
Merouzi, ii. 28..?THE THIRD OFFICER'S STORY.? ? ? ? ? Ay, and we would have spread our bosoms in thy way, That so thy feet might fare on
eyelids, carpet-wise..When El Abbas heard these words from the damsel, his heart irked him for Mariyeh and her case was grievous to him; so he
said to Shefikeh, "Canst thou avail to bring me in company with her, so haply I may discover her affair and allay that which aileth her?" "Yes,"
answered the damsel, "I can do that, and thine will be the bounty and the favour." So he arose and followed her, and she forewent him, till they
came to the palace. Then she [opened and] locked behind them four-and-twenty doors and made them fast with bolts; and when he came to
Mariyeh, he found her as she were the setting sun, cast down upon a rug of Taifi leather, (111) among cushions stuffed with ostrich down, and not a
limb of her quivered. When her maid saw her in this plight, she offered to cry out; but El Abbas said to her, "Do it not, but have patience till we
discover her affair; and if God the Most High have decreed the ending of her days, wait till thou have opened the doors to me and I have gone forth.
Then do what seemeth good to thee.".When came the night, the king summoned his vizier and bade him tell the story of the king who lost kingdom
and wife and wealth. "Hearkening and obedience," replied Er Rehwan. "Know, O king, that.Now it was the enemy's wont, at every year's end, to
bring forth their prisoners and cast them down from the top of the citadel to the bottom. So they brought them forth, at the end of the year, and cast
them down, and Melik Shah with them. However, he fell upon the [other] men and the earth touched him not, for his term was [God-]guarded. Now
those that were cast down there were slain and their bodies ceased not to lie there till the wild beasts ate them and the winds dispersed them. Melik
Shah abode cast down in his place, aswoon, all that day and night, and when he recovered and found himself whole, he thanked God the Most High
for his safety [and rising, fared on at a venture]. He gave not over walking, unknowing whither he went and feeding upon the leaves of the trees;
and by day he hid himself whereas he might and fared on all his night at hazard; and thus he did some days, till he came to an inhabited land and
seeing folk there, accosted them and acquainted them with his case, giving them to know that he had been imprisoned in the fortress and that they
had cast him down, but God the Most High had delivered him and brought him off alive..? ? ? ? ? Ask mine eyes whether slumber hath lit on their
lids since the hour of your loss Or if aye on a lover they've looked. Nay, an ye believe not their tale,.I'm the crown of every sweet and fragrant
weed, ii. 255..When the king heard his viziers' words, he was exceeding wroth and bade bring the youth, and when he came in to the king, the
viziers all cried out with one voice, saying, "O scant o' grace, thinkest thou to save thyself from slaughter by craft and guile, that thou beguilest the
king with thy talk and hopest pardon for the like of this great crime which thou hast committed?" Then the king bade fetch the headsman, so he
might smite off his head; whereupon each of the viziers fell a-saying, "I will slay him;" and they sprang upon him. Quote the youth, "O king,
consider and ponder these men's eagerness. Is this of envy or no? They would fain make severance between thee and me, so there may fall to them
what they shall plunder, as aforetime." And the king said to him, "Consider their testimony against thee." "O king," answered the young man, "how
shall they testify of that which they saw not? This is but envy and rancour; and thou, if thou slay me, thou wilt regret me, and I fear lest there betide
thee of repentance that which betided Ilan Shah, by reason of the malice of his viziers." "And what is his story?" asked Azadbekht. "O king,"
replied the youth,.Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the Porter, iii. 199.
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